
While digitizing all past Pitch Pipe magazines ahead of the 75th Anniversary of Sweet Adelines International, 
Renee Porzel spotted this item in an issue from the 60s/70s. She shared this little gem during her opening 

remarks at Region 15 Leadership Day 2020. We suspect this tongue in cheek "top ten" list will resonate with 
chapter leaders today. Some things never change! 


